
  

 

Newsletter 6 – November 2021 

Our value this term is Humility 

 

Star s of the Day  
 
Week 4 – Arthur, Walter, Charlotte, Rupert, Chloe, Bea, Phoebe, 
Juliette, Toby, Arthur. 
Week 5 – Oscar, Connie, Juliette 

Diary Dates  
 
Wed 8th December ð Open Morning 
9.30 am.  
Wed 8th Dec Show & Share in school is 
cancelled.  
9 th December ð Whole Cygnet Class 
visit to Forest School am.  
9 th December ð Christmas Jumper 
Day and Christmas Craft  afternoon.  
Bring in your raffle donations.  
10 th December ð Deadline for booking 
Rapunzel.  
10 th December ð Carol Singing at 
6.00pm.  
14 th December ð Cygnet Nativity at 
10.30 am  and 1.15pm  
15 th December ð Caterlink Christmas 
Lunch.  
16 th December ð Christmas Party in 
school. 
16 th December ð Deadline for Hap py 
Handbag donations.  
17 th December 1.00pm Carol Service 
in School Playground and 1.30pm 
term ends.  
 
 
 
 
 

Star of the Week  
 
Week 3 - Reuben for the effort he has been putting into learning 
his spellings.  
Week 4 – Freya and Ferne for their resilience taking part in the 
sports hall athletics competition.  
Week 5 – Emmie for her hard work in Maths and English. 
 

Friday Table  
Well done to the children who have been role models of good 
behaviour during lunch and got to sit on the Friday table: 
Week 4 – Chloe, Arthur L, Harriet J, Emma, Ollie, Wilf, James and 
Jack 
Week 5 – Edith, Arthur, 
Chloe, Rupert, William, Fin & 
Harriet. 
 

Wings: 
What a lot of wings flying around! Well done to Ferne who earned 
her wings for her resilience taking part in the sports hall athletics.  
Congratulations to Reuben for the huge improvements he has 
made tackling an area of learning he finds tricky. Well done to 
James for his success in the Bikeability training. Congratulations to 
all the singers who took the risk to stand up in front of a big 
audience at Lechlade Garden Centre: Archie, Guy, Holly, Logan, 
Eva, Ollie, Ferne,  Edith, Millie, Rowan, Laura, Phoebe, Arthur M, 
Rowan, Emma, Eva, Eva-Mae, Wilf, Juliette, Chloe and  Bea.  
 

 

Covid-19 Guidelines Returning to school November 2021: 

¶ Change to our September guidelines -  In order to limit the spread of Covid we ask that if anyone in your 
household has tested positive for Covid, or is waiting for the results of a PCR test, please do not send your 
child into school until the isolation period is complete.  



¶ We will not be continuing with class “bubbles” and all staff and pupils may mix.  

¶ We will continue to: 

o  ask pupils to wash their hands on arrival at school and after breaks and at hometime.  

o  ventilate the classrooms, but not at expense of necessary warmth, open windows  and doors to 
clear air when room not in use.  

o hold outdoor worship where possible 

o have additional cleaning of high touch areas at lunchtime.  

¶ Face coverings are recommended for staff in crowded spaces, though not required.  

¶ Staff continue to wash hands first thing on arrival at school. 

¶ Symptomatic staff or pupils, and those who record a positive test, will still need to isolate in line with current 
guidance. 

¶ The Co-Head teachers are required to monitor cases to identify any outbreaks and close contacts.   If 5 staff 

or pupils test positive within a 10 day period or if a member of staff or pupil is admitted to hospital we will 

seek public health advice and implement additional infection control measures – e.g. additional cleaning, 

additional ventilation.  

Full details can be seen in the Outbreak Management Plan on the website. 

Covid-19 Symptoms  

The main symptoms of coronavirus (COVID-19) are usually mild, but some people can become very unwell. 

¶ High temperature – this means you feel hot to touch on your chest or back (you do not need to measure 

your temperature) 

¶ New, continuous cough – this means coughing a lot for more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing episodes 

in 24 hours (if you usually have a cough, it may be worse than usual) 

¶ Loss or change to your sense of smell or taste – this means you've noticed you cannot smell or taste 

anything, or things smell or taste different to normal 

Most people with coronavirus have at least one of these symptoms. 

If you have these symptoms you are able to seek testing.  

You can ask for a test: 

¶ for yourself, if you have coronavirus symptoms now (a high temperature, a new, continuous cough, or a loss 

or change to your sense of smell or taste) 

¶ for someone you live with, if they have coronavirus symptoms 

You need to get the test done in the first 5 days of having symptoms. 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/testing-for-coronavirus/ask-for-a-test-to-check-if-you-have-

coronavirus/  

Adhering to Government Guidance 

Please adhere to the latest government guidance on socialising and avoiding infection, which can be found at: 

https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus 

Covid-19 Arrangements 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/testing-for-coronavirus/ask-for-a-test-to-check-if-you-have-coronavirus/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/testing-for-coronavirus/ask-for-a-test-to-check-if-you-have-coronavirus/
https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus


If you have any concerns or questions about the new arrangements in school please contact Mrs Simmons 

(admin@southrop.gloucs.sch.uk) , Miss Davies or Mrs McLellan (head@southrop.gloucs.sch.uk) 

Open Mornings 

If you know of anyone who is looking for a place for their child to start in Reception in September 2022 please let 

them know about our open mornings which will be: 

8th December 

Call or email to reserve an appointment. admin@southrop.gloucs.sch.uk  01367 850246.  You can also lots of 

additional information and slideshows about the school on our website http://www.southrop.gloucs.sch.uk/  and 

Facebook page. 

In the Swan  Classroom  

We have all been learning about Roman gods and myths in English and comparing them with the Greek versions. We 

are now busy writing our own myths, inspired by what we have read.  

In Maths Year 3&4 have been doing really well finding efficient ways to add and subtract. Year 5 have been 

multiplying and dividing decimal numbers by 10/100/1000, while Year 6 have been learning about square and cubed 

numbers, going on to coordinates.  

In History we have been looking at what made the Roman army so successful and have even been practising our own 

Roman drill using the Latin commands - Parati – sinister, dexter, sinister, dexter – to march! We have just finished off 

our mosaics and are very pleased with the end results.  

In Computing we have been considering the features that make a good website and designing our own Roman 

websites in Powerpoint.   

In Science the Y5&6s have been investigating refraction and using prisms to split light into its component colours. 

Y3&4 have been investigating opaque, transparent and translucent materials  

Tuesday saw the classroom buzzing as we participated in the Knex Challenge, of which you can see more below. On 

top of all of this we have found quite a bit of time to practise our Christmas songs ready for the performance at 

Lechlade Garden Centre last night.  

   

In the Cygnet C lassroom  

We have begun mentioning the 'C' word this week and the excitement is building. In RE, we are delving further into 

the Christmas story according to the Gospel of Luke. The children were surprised to find no mention of the Wise men 

in this version and many questions were raised. In groups, we had a crafty afternoon and we created our own stables 

including all of the characters and travelled around the classroom and outside area remembering the journey that 

Mary and Joseph made. As Advent begins this week, we will be thinking, talking and discussing all the ways we can 

prepare our hearts, minds and homes for the coming of Jesus.  

In English, we are exploring poems and songs that have a repetitive pattern. We will explore poems by Pie Corbett, 

Michael Rosen, Kit Wright and Clive Webster. We hope to begin writing our own descriptive poems by the end of the 

week. We will focus on using our senses and choosing some powerful vocabulary. Hopefully the children and parents 

can read some fun poetry together at home.  

We will continue to explore the happenings of the Great Fire of London through Art, Music, Design and Technology. 

The children did a fantastic job of recognising low and high pitches last week, they did so well that they used their 

voices and chosen instruments to compose high and low pieces within a group.  

In Computing, we are focusing on the basics. We have so far this term learnt how to switch on and off a computer, 

log on and log off, access applications, use a touchpad and will start to put all these skills into practice soon.  

mailto:admin@southrop.gloucs.sch.uk
mailto:head@southrop.gloucs.sch.uk


 

Well done to all the children who have already learnt their lines for the Nativity and also to the children who have 

sorted costumes. We are all so excited to perform our two shows on Tuesday, 14th December and look forward to 

seeing you all there.  

é and the Nest   

Reception has very much enjoyed working with the Three Little Pigs in English. We have imitated the story by acting, 

sequencing, making story maps and innovated with new endings. We have explored alternative materials for the 

houses using a puff test (all the children/wolves blowing through their straws together) and have each chosen 

three to describe new homes for the pigs and further amend our stories. Dried spaghetti and mini-marshmallows 

proved especially popular. We are now carefully writing our new story versions in individual booklets.  

Outside in the garden, a building site is cordoned off with red and white hazard tape and we have built walls of 

bricks and sand on a tuff tray, always wearing hard hats and hi-viz jackets for safety.  Inside, we have collaged our 

own (cardboard) house with sides of straw, sticks and bricks that we printed using sponges and a mix of paint and 

sand. In Maths we have been looking at 3D shapes and using them to build, as well as all things 8 - counting, listening 

and scoring. Reception are making fabulous progress with their phonics and they are all becoming super readers. 

They are enjoying taking books home to read after school and quickly coming back for more. This is hugely 

beneficial. Well done, Reception! 

Cygnet Class Visit to Forest School  

On Thursday 9th December the whole class will be visiting Forest School in the morning for some Christmas activities.  

Please can you make sure that they have wellington boots, plenty of layers for the cold and are wearing hats, scarves 

and gloves. 

Show & Share and  End of Term  

Due to the current Covid situation we are no longer holding Show & Share on 8th December.  Instead we will be 

making a recording that will be shared via our YouTube channel. 

Our end of term Carol Service will be held at 1.00pm on 17th December on the playground and not in church. 

Carol Singing in Southrop 10 th  December  

We are still planning to sing Carols in Southrop on Friday 10th December in aid of Shelter.  We shall meet in Dawes 

Close at 6.00pm and plan to finish on the Green at approximately 7.30pm.  Please let Mrs Simmons know if you are 

able to come along so we have an idea of how many people will be singing. 

Christmas is C oming  

The fun and excitement of Christmas has arrived in school.  The cygnets are practising their nativity, the swans are 

singing their carols and the teachers are digging out their Christmas clothes! During advent we would like the 

children to think about others and this year we would like to donate to Happy Handbags, a charitable cause close to 

Ferne and her family’s hearts.  We will be collecting donations up to the 16th December. 



 

 

Update from the Governing Body  

Dear Parents, 

The Governors held their last full meeting before the Christmas break in mid-November and were very pleased to 

welcome Gareth Griffiths as an Associate Governor.  

Some of you may already know Gareth in his role as the curate in the South Cotswolds, based in the churches of 

Lechlade, Southrop and Eastleach. Before training for ordination, he was an academic, teaching medieval and early 

modern English literature at the University of Bristol for fourteen years, running a degree for adult learners, and 

being responsible for all the schools engagement work in the Faculty of Arts.  

Associate Governors attend Governing Body meetings and contribute to the work of the Governing Body but may 

not vote on any issues. Gareth will help support Andrew Cinnamond's work as a Foundation Governor. A parent of 

two primary school age children, Gareth brings wide range of professional experience of working with children and 

in the education sector. We look forward to his contribution to the work of the Governing Body and the life of the 

school. 

The Governing Body are still looking for potential Governors to fill an upcoming vacancy - if you are interested to 

learn more, please contact myself, or any of the Governors, for an informal discussion. 

No note would be complete at the moment without mention of COVID. You will all be aware of the news reports 

about the new variant - in response the school has begun to increase its protective measures. Your continued 

vigilance and support are essential in ensuring that we limit the impacts of COVID on our school and our community: 

at least one local school has been forced to close early for the Christmas holidays due to a shortage of staff. 



In talking to the Co-Heads this week, as part of our regular meetings, I was reminded of the many unseen things that 

the staff do day to day to keep the school running so smoothly - often far removed from their educational roles, and 

what they had planned when they started the day. Thank you all. 

I hope in the coming weeks, COVID restrictions permitting, many of you will be able to enjoy the Christmas plays and 

the carols with the children. 

Best wishes, 

Stephen 

Christmas Craft  and Jumper Day  

Mrs Martyn and Mrs Woodhams have been busy planning and preparing the Christmas craft afternoon on Thursday 

9th December.   Unfortunately this year we are unable to invite helpers in so all the school staff will be making sure 

the children have a fabulous, crafty afternoon.  Please could you send you child in with a bag to put their creations 

in.   

Southrop Primary School PTA Christmas Raffle 2021 

On Thursday 9th December the children will have a non-school uniform/Christmas jumper day 

in exchange for donations towards the Christmas Hampers that will be raffled on the last day 

of term, Friday 17th December. Please bring in your donations on Thursday 9th.  

To help the devise some fantastic hampers and avoid parents all contributing the same items, 

we have compiled a list of items and ask that you sign up to what you would like to contribute. Any other 

suggestions warmly welcomed.   The hamper list is attached to this newsletter. 

Christmas Singing at Lechlade Garden Centre  

Thank you to the children and families who came along to the performance last night. We were very proud of the 

singers who learnt the words and the signing over a very short period of time. They sounded so confident, put on a 

fabulous show and looked like they were thoroughly enjoying themselves. The audience showed great appreciation 

too. The Garden Centre rewarded each child with a bag of chocolate coins, which went down very well. Please take a 

look at the videos of the songs on our YouTube channel: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uV5cxBxjRf0   

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uV5cxBxjRf0


Sporting Events  

Well done to all the pupils who participated in the sports hall athletics. You represented the school in an enthusiastic 

and sensible way.  

Knex Challenge  

The Swans always have a great morning when STEM Works come in to do the annual Knex Challenge. This years’ 

challenge was to design and construct an eco house, which included at least 2 energy saving features, at least 4 

rooms and was accessible. As you can see some ingenious solutions were create. 

Well done to everyone, and particularly Year 3 as they hadn’t had experience of this before. In the end, the winners 

were Lexie and Bella. We are hopeful that they will go through to the county finals at the end of the school year in 

person. If that is not possible there will be a virtual final.  

 
 
 

  



 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  

 

 

PTA Update  

Tote bag and coaster orders are being sent home today.  Please make sure you have paid for your order.  

There are spare bags if you want to buy one at £5 each.  Southrop School PTA  Sort Code: 30-92-06  

Account Number: 01232310 

Don’t forget Amazon Smile:  Amazon donates 0.5% of the net purchase price (excluding VAT, returns and 

shipping fees) of eligible purchases to the charitable organisation of your choice. AmazonSmile is the same 

Amazon you know. Same products, same low prices, same services. Sign in using your existing Amazon 

account to get started. 

To sign up for Amazon Smile, visit www.smile.amazon.co.uk. If you’ve already got an Amazon account, 

simply log in to your account and search ‘Southrop School Pta’ in the ‘pick your own charity’ search bar on 

the right-hand side of the screen. Click to accept us as your chosen charity and you’re ready to start 

shopping! 



Wreath Making! 

Friday December 10th, 7.30pm at Southrop Village Hall. 

Learn how to make your own Christmas wreath and give your front door that festive feel! 

During this 2 hour workshop, professional florist Jane Kent from The floral nest will show you how to 

create a gorgeous wreath using seasonal foliage and traditional adornments. 

Everything you'll need is included in the £45 ticket price, including a glass of prosecco and a mince pie! The 

bar will also be open, so bring your friends and enjoy a few drinks while you create your show-stoppers! 

Places are limited so make sure you book your spot today!  email: pta@southrop.glouc.sch.uk 

 Wellbeing  Courses for Parents in 2022  

Please see below information on wellbeing courses being run by Gloucestershire County Council in 2022. 

Hello, 

We are running some great wellbeing courses online which are designed especially for parents/carers. If you know of 

anyone who would benefit please could you send them the details and encourage them along. All of our courses are 

open to all and free* to many. 

•         Calm Kids, Calm Home is a 6 week course running on Friday mornings. The course look at ways of making the 

home environment calmer, including discussing effective co-parenting, family routines, parents as role models and 

self care. 

Starting on Friday 14 January from 9:30- 11:00. 

•         Calming the Mind is a 6 week introduction to mindfulness. Parents who attended this course last year have 

noticed a real change in their lives, and a greatly improved relationship with their children. 

Starting on  Tuesday 11 January from 7:30-8:30. 

Parents can enrol online through the QR codes on the flyers, or by contacting me. 

* The courses are free if you are over 19 years old, have lived in the UK for 3 or more years, or have a valid Residence 

Permit, and are one of the following: Unemployed or earning below £17,374 per year; Qualified below a Level 2 ( 

less than 5 GCSEs); Have mental health challenges, Have a learning difficulty or disability. 

Kind regards 

Fay 

Fay Tucker 

Adult Education Family Learning Coordinator EE & I, Gloucestershire County Council 

 07760 171477 

4 - 6 Commercial Road, Gloucester, GL1 2EA 

fay.tucker@gloucestershire.gov.uk 

http://www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/adult-education-in-gloucestershire/ 


